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From Our Pastor  

As I am writing this I’m thinking about how those gathered that first Palm Sunday sung out from 
Psalm 118, a psalm of praise.   Blessed is the one who comes in the name of the Lord.  Hosanna in the 
highest!  This is the day the Lord has made!  We will rejoice and be glad in it!  And I am thinking 
about all I have to be grateful for, and about the ways God has blessed our church. 

First, because I walked from home to Bible study this morning, I am thinking about how good it is 
to live in Plymouth.   Who knew when Mike, my father and I all moved here that in six months my 
Dad would need to move to Brookdale Assisted Living – which is only a five minute walk from our 
home?  Dad isn’t doing so well these days, he is now in memory care, but he is well cared for, and 
his proximity makes it easy for me to see him.  Brookdale has come to feel like a place of 
community and support for me – and for that I am deeply grateful. 

From there my gratitude goes to a church 
where I can take a week off during Lent and no 
one bats an eye.  For years I was a pastor who 
would have never contemplated such a thing!   
Lent was the hard time, such a serious time -- 
and what would people think about their pastor 
heading to Arizona or some such sunny place 
during such a serious season?  I am grateful not 
to be so worried about what people think – and 
to be part of a church that encourages time with 
family.  I am glad to know that the church can 
function without me! 

I am grateful that you, this congregation, 
continue to reach out to new people.  We had a 
newcomers gathering recently and it was clear 
people have been made to feel welcome here.  I 
am also grateful you can be flexible about 
worship.  Due to the sanctuary work that will be 
done after Easter, we will be worshiping for at 
least three Sundays in the JRC, and many of you 
have commented to me how much you enjoy 
the chance to worship in this different way. 

I am grateful too for a church that strives to be 
caring and compassionate.  We had a wonderful 

Holy Week Services 
Come and heighten your Easter Joy! 

Maundy-Thursday   March 29, 7pm 
“Mandatum” means Commandment, referring 
to Jesus command that we love one another; 
also to the Last Supper.  If you have never been 
at this service before, it features readings from 
Jesus last days and is very beautiful and 
moving. 

Good Friday “Way of the Cross” March 30, 
6:30pm.  In this simple service for all ages, we 
follow Jesus journey to the cross, 
remembering his steps along the way and his 
faithfulness.   Those who are taking part in the 
Easter pageant will practice at 4:30pm. 

Easter 

6:15am   Easter Sunrise Service at Cole’s Hill 

9:15am   Easter Pageant 

11am      Celebration of the Resurrection 
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turnout at the Lenten Wednesday night gatherings.  People were eager to hear stories about 
addiction and recovery, eager to reflect upon forgiveness, and eager to learn more about 
dementia.    Thank you to those who presented, and those who attended.  I am grateful that we 
have fun together – the Time and Talent Auction a great example of that. 

I am grateful that we as a church do not exist as an island. We want to be connected to our 
community, and to other faith communities around us.  The Interfaith Service Against Gun 
Violence was a great example of people coming together across ages, religious and social 
backgrounds.  Our choir participated, as did Grace Curtin and Michaela Coombs, two of our youth.  
I am also grateful that you are a church that celebrates the gifts of children and young people – 
that this is an important part of our life together. 

Finally, I am glad to be going through another Holy Week with you.  The story of Jesus and his love 
gains depth and meaning as we live and work and do ministry together in community. 

I hope you will make a point of coming to either the Maundy-Thursday service or the Good Friday 
service – or both!  They will strengthen your faith, and heighten your Easter joy. 

In gratitude, 
 
 
 

 

From Your Missions Committee written by Paula Caramello 

Bob Hollis, who lost his son to addiction in Sept 2016, spearheaded the opening and fundraising 
for the Plymouth Recovery Center, a substance abuse Recovery Center in Plymouth, which opened 
in July 2017.  

At our first Lenten Soup Supper on 2/28/18 in Allerton Hall, Dan Kelley from the Plymouth 
Recovery Center and Katie Morini, author and nurse from BID Plymouth, did a presentation on 
addiction and the Center. Our Church donates to the Recovery Center as one of our Mission 
priorities. They each discussed their own addiction journey and its effects. Each gave a powerful 
and moving experience for the 45 attendees that evening. Just in February alone, the Center 
completed 23 detox referrals and ran support groups for 1,619 folks.  Katie shared her book, “The 
Story of Red Tail Hawk , One Family’s Journey Through Addiction” about her sister’s courageous 
battle with drug addiction. 

In addition to our monetary donations, we asked if there was anything else we could do as a 
Church to help this important initiative. Four members of the Mission Committee visited the 
Center on March 6th. What a treat it was to see this place in action!! The space is warm, inviting 
and pleasantly furnished. The center is opened during the day and some evenings. There is 
resource information available, internet availability, numerous meeting rooms, and a small 
kitchen. To expand their current resource library, we thought that gift cards to Barnes & Noble 
would be a perfect ‘helping’ gift.  The Center could use some small bookcases as well. 

In terms of ‘emotional’ support and help, a suggestion was made by Katie Morini at the Lenten 
Soup Supper about the importance of spiritual support in the form of a card or note to a family 
who is suffering. Katie talked about how important it was for her family to have received notes 
during their time of personal challenge.  Is this something some of our congregants would 
consider doing?  It would be so powerful and ‘hands-on’!  Let’s talk! 
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 “Please Come Back!” 
 -Rev. Dr. Rosemary MacKay is making a real difference in Visitations 

Visiting church members who are ill or home bound has always been an important part of 
the work of our church. It is a sacred duty which requires great time and care.  Realizing 
this and the sheer number of members who could benefit from pastoral care, last 
September our Church hired Rev. Dr. Rosemary MacKay to a new part time Visitation staff 
position.  Rosemary makes visits one day a week and also works with our lay visitation 
team. 

A member of our church for 12 years, Rosemary is the Spiritual Care Coordinator for 
Cranberry Hospice and Palliative Care. She has over 30-years of experience in pastoral 
care.  Rosemary graduated from the College of Our Lady of Elms and started her career in 
social work before attending Andover Newton Theological School and receiving her M.Div 
degree. Rosemary returned to Andover Newton and earned her doctorate degree in 
Ministry in 2010 writing her thesis on pastoral care. 

Rosemary created the pastoral care program at South Shore Hospital. As part of this 
program, she ran support groups for people living with cancer and those grieving a loss. 
During her 20 years at South Shore Hospital, Rosemary also supervised Andover Newton 
ministry students in their pastoral care work. Now at Cranberry Hospice since 2004, 
Rosemary visits patients and families, supports the hospice team, provides education in 
the community and as a member of the management staff, addresses patient care and 
ethical issues as they arise.  

Rosemary has been active in several roles within our UCC Massachusetts conference. She 
chaired the Church Ministry Committee and also served on the Unified Fitness Review 
Committee which helps to ensure the fitness of men and women in ministry. 

In her new role with our church, Rosemary is meeting with members and developing 
warm relationships.  She reports to Pastor Helen on each visit to ensure coordination.  She 
is making a big difference. Rosemary, says with a chuckle, “Often people tell me, well, I 
don’t need to meet with you, there are others who need you more”.  But, after visiting with 
Rosemary, they tell her, “Please come back and see me again soon!” 

Aside from her work on Visitation, Rosemary will be preaching on occasional Sundays and 
helping with other pastoral care needs when Helen is away. She will also be leading the 
upcoming Women’s retreat.  Pastor Helen is delighted to have Rosemary aboard to help 
her with these important duties.  “There are so many members who benefit from pastoral 
care," Helen said, "and having such an experienced person like Rosemary help is so 
important.”  

If you would like to meet with Rosemary, contact Pastor Helen or Rosemary directly to set 
up an appointment.   Thank you, Rosemary, on behalf of all of us for taking on this new 
ministry! 
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A friend and family CPR class, that would include adult and infant CPR, AED use and choking is 
being held in the JRC Great Room (upstairs).  This class will cost $45.  IF anyone is in need of 
certification requiring a CPR card that also be arranged for an additional $5.  The classes will be 
held on Wednesday, April 11th at 7pm and Saturday, May 5th at 9am.  This class is being 
sponsored by the Board of Deacons and led by Samuel Palagi, Paramedic and Firefighter, Public 
Fire and Life Safety Educator, and American Heart Association instructor.  Sign-up during coffee 
hour or through the church office (508-746-3026).  

Men’s Bible Study 

April 3rd, 7-8:30 pm at the Cotta residence (3 Fuller Way, 
Plymouth).  We will be discussing Matthew Chapter 9.  All 
men are welcome, please contact Jim Hammond (774-283-
5008 or james.gonfishin@gmail.com). 

From our Director of Christian Education, 
Jenny Healy 

During the month of April, the Sunday School will be spending several class times engaged in 
outdoor activities in celebration of creation.  We are very excited about this but will need the help 
and cooperation of families to make this go off well, including making sure we have permission 
slips and medical forms in order. 

If you would like to be a chaperone on one of these outings, see me to sign up and see Debby 
Porter to fill out a CORI form.  How much fun would that be?! 

The next page (p.5) has an outline of the month, and I will be filling in additional important details 
in my Friday Food for Thought as we go along.  Feel free to contact me with any questions or 
concerns.  

One another note: have you been approached by a Sunday Schooler during coffee hour with an 
adorable drawing?  Were you able to connect with one of our little ones and talk about your 
favorite flavor of ice cream?  Those little interactions are paramount in the building of connections 
across the generations, connections that are key to making our children feel welcome in church 
and establish a strong sense of belonging.  CE will be looking to create other simple opportunities 
to foster interactions as well (look out in coffee hour for some ways to get to know our kids). We 
hope you'll join in! 

If you'd like to take this relationship building a step further and be a pen pal for a classroom, 
please let me know.  This is part of building toward a bigger celebration of these cross 
generational relationships which we hope to highlight on Celebration Sunday in June. We'd love to 
have you! 

Happy Spring! 
peace.  jenny 

Save The Date! 

Church Golf Open, Saturday, 
June 16, 2018.  Squirrel Run Golf 
Course (rain or shine).  Gather 
your teams! 
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Deacon’s Notes 

The season of Lent is one full of fellowship, prayer and meditation with music and the spoken 
Word focusing on the final days in the life of Jesus Christ and God’s promise of everlasting life 
through the Resurrection.  It helps us put into perspective our own journeys and, perhaps, causes 
us to focus on how we may better these journeys. 

As a church, we are blessed with a congregation, a choir and it’s director, an organist and a pastor 
who hold deep personal convictions and individual understandings of theology and yet, come 
together to worship as one family.  We are there for one another in times of joy, grief, and illness.  
We pray together, sing together, listen to the Word of God together, learn together and, there are 
times when we are even challenged together.  We are a church family blessed with a love for one 
another. 

The Deacons would like to thank all of you who helped make this year’s Lenten season so 
memorable.  There are too many of you to name individually but we do recognize that, working 
together, we experienced a meaningful and moving Lenten journey. 

As many of you know, the renovation work in the sanctuary is scheduled to take place during most 
of April.  Therefore, our Sunday morning services will move to the Great Room in the JRC.  We are 
planning to follow our typical order of worship while there and hope to be back in the sanctuary in 
May. 

The Rev. Dr. Rosemary MacKay has been very busy since joining our Visitation Ministry Team.  She 
would love to have more folks volunteer for that “mini-ministry” so, if you have a desire to 
brighten someone’s day about once a month, please let a Deacon, Rosemary or the church office 
know. 

Guild News for April 

The Women’s Guild will meet on April 13 at 1pm in Allerton 
hall.  Our guest will be Sharl Heller, President of the 
Southeastern Massachusetts Pine Barrens Alliance, who will 
speak to us about the unique nature of the coastal pine 
barrens and the fragile ecosystems.  We encourage you to 
attend this informative presentation.  All are welcome. 

 

Confirmation Class Update 

Members of the confirmation class and their mentors gathered at Pastor Helen’s house to share a 
dinner and reflect on Jesus and Holy Week.  Confirmands will help with Palm Sunday breakfast 
and are encouraged to attend one of the Holy Week services and of course Easter. 

In April the main assignment is to interview a member of the church, each student together with 
their mentor.  A short summary of that experience is to be handed in to Pastor Helen. 

In May we will meet on May 6th after worship and also assist with worship on May 20th when our 
Seniors are honored.   Confirmands are also encouraged to come on the Summer Mission trip, the 
Providence Experience, August 11-14th. 

 

BAKE SALE:  The Guild will 
hold it’s spring bake sale on 
Sunday, April 29 immediately 
after the worship service 
downstairs in Allerton Hall.  
Come shop for cakes, pies, 
cookies and other treats! 
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Women’s Retreat, April 13-14th- “Companions on the Journey” 

We are getting excited about our time together on the shores of Craigville Beach April 13-14th – 
and hoping for beach walking weather this year!  Here are some things to know: 

We still have places for those who haven’t yet signed up.  It is possible to just come for the day 
Saturday. Speak to Dawn Durmis or Susan Cotta asap if you want to join us. 

Susan Cotta will organize carpooling for those who let her know they are interested. 

Arrival time Friday is between 4-6 pm and we will be staying at the Inn.  For those who are joining 
us for Saturday only, plan to arrive at 9 am sharp.  We will wrap up at 4 pm Saturday. 

Things to bring:  snack food and/or beverage; comfy clothes, towels (bed linens are provided) and 
anything you may want for free time, like a book or cards or knitting. 

Also, please bring some magazines and/or personal photos for a craft project which takes place on 
Saturday and also something for the Yankee swap (wrapped, under ten dollars, “something fun”) 
which takes place on Friday night. 

Let’s gather and celebrate being in community with one another! 

Newcomers Gathering April 8 and New Member Sunday May 6th 

A “part two” gathering for those interested in learning more about church membership will take 
place after worship the Sunday after Easter, April 8th, immediately following worship.   This will be 
a time to look at the UCC Statement of Faith, learn more about ways to get involved, and also 
contemplate the meaning of being a member of the church of Jesus Christ.   

We are planning to receive new members now on Sunday, May 6th.  Please speak to Pastor Helen 
or Glenda Richards, the chair of Membership and Evangelism if you have any questions. 

Registration time for the Summer Mission Trip! 

The Providence Experience will involve exploring various urban issues, including food scarcity, 
homelessness and refugee populations.    Our trip will be four days long (August 11-14th) and we 
will stay at a camp facility with a lake and other recreational opportunities.   Materials have been 
sent out to youth who are eligible to attend.   Any young person who is entering eighth grade this 
coming fall up to graduating seniors is welcome to join us.  We request that those who plan to 
attend get a check (sixty dollars, made out to the church) to the church office by Sunday, April 
22nd.  Questions?  Speak with Jenny Healy or Pastor Helen.  We hope to have a good group of 
experienced mission trip participants and “first timers” come together to work together and enjoy 
each other. 

Fellowship Dinners-Saturday, April 28th 

A fellowship dinner gives us an opportunity to share a meal and connect with one another in a 
smaller setting.  It is a great way for new members and more seasoned members to get to know 
each other better.  A host offers his/her home for the evening, determines the number of people 
that can attend, and provides liquid refreshment.  The attendees provide an item for the potluck 
supper.  These are a great deal of fun and enhance the overall experience of church membership.  
The first round of fellowship dinners is scheduled for Saturday, April 28.  The more hosts we have, 
the more parties there will be.  If you are interested in being a host or attending please call or 
email Shellie (508.746.3026 or office@8townsquare.org) or you can sign up at coffee hour on 
Sunday with Sandy Bartlett or Bonnie Koehler. 

mailto:office@8townsquare.org
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Notes 

In a note from Jean Lenk:  “Dear Beloved Church Family,  Thank you so much for all your cards, 
prayers, and kindnesses on the recent passing of my Dad, David Niven.  Thanks also to Pastor Helen 
and members of the Visitation Committee who faithfully 
visited him at Brookdale.  Dad suffered for years with 
Alzheimer’s, which robbed him of his quick mind and 
winning personality, so his death, while sad, was a relief, 
and he is now delighting a new audience with his quick 
wit.  My heartfelt thanks again.  Love, Jean Lenk” 

Ministry of Meals Thank You from Elizabeth Hughes 
Campbell:  “I would like to thank the generous, 
thoughtful, kind souls who over the last five years have 
been a part of the Ministry of Meals: Suzanne Anderson, 
Cathy Sampson, Amy Simpson, Diana Budge, Jenny Healy, 
Diane Harting, Susan Miller, Sherri Dion, Trace Sears, 
Sam Butterfield, Rosalee Sinn, Linn Peterson, Val 
Baumann, Barbara Northrop, Debby Porter, Pat Svajian, 
Ann Motyka, Linda Kegel, Marna Blomberg, Charlene 
Moore, Meg Bross, Barbara Anglin, Linda Montague, 
Dawn Durmis, Marylyn Colburn, Mal Borsari, and Chris 
Showalter. 

Paul and Nancy Scheid have moved.  Their new address 
is Royal Health Group, 8 Lewis Point Road, Buzzards 
Bay, MA 02345, 508-498-9653.        
           

Yom Ha Shoah-Holocaust Memorial Service 

This Plymouth town wide observance is sponsored by the Plymouth No Place for Hate Committee 
and the Plymouth Area Interfaith Clergy Association.  It will be held on Thursday, April 12, 7pm at 
Christ Church Episcopal (149 Court St, Plymouth).  The keynote speaker is Mrs. Ronnie 
Hirschhorn, Holocaust Educator, and her topic is “Resistance During the Holocaust and The Role of 
Jewish Women.”  Musical selections will be performed by the Student Chorus and Music Ensemble 
from Plymouth North High School, the Student Chorus from Plymouth South High School and Ms. 
Linda Myer, Cantorial Soloist.  

Habitat for Humanity of Greater Plymouth 

Habitat for Humanity of Greater Plymouth is having a fund raiser on Saturday, April 14, 2018 at 
the American Legion Post 40, 199 Federal Furnace Road, Plymouth, MA from 7-11pm.  The theme 
is “Saturday Night Fever, Disco-over how you can make a difference.”  Silent Auction 50/50 
RaffleFoodCash Bar70’s style dress encouraged (price for best outfit).  Tickets are $35 and 
proceeds will support the upcoming Veterans Build home.  Purchase tickets at 
www.hfhplymouth.org or call Cheryl Phelan (508.509.7364).  Thank you. 

Installation of The Rev. Stephen Vandergrift 

At the request of Houghs Neck Congregational Church (310 Manet Ave, Quincy, MA) the Pilgrim 
Association will gather for an installation meeting and worship service at 2pm on Sunday, April 
15, 2018. 

Another happy recipient of a 
prayer shawl, Paul Scheid. 
 

http://www.hfhplymouth.org/
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April  Calendar Events  201 8 
April 1:  Sunrise Service, 6:15am, Cole’s Hill 

  Easter Pageant, 9:15am, Sanctuary 

  Celebration of the Resurrection, 11am, Sanctuary 

April 2 : Monday Meals of Hospitality, 11am, Allerton Hall 

April 4:  Choir Rehearsal, 7:30pm, JRC 

April 5:  Board of Trustees Meeting (rescheduled date), 7pm, Marks Room 

April 8:  Worship with Communion and Kim Engle as Guest Preacher, 10am, JRC 

  Coffee & Conversation, post worship, JRC 

  Newcomer’s Gathering Part II, post worship, Marks Room 

April 9:  Monday Meals of Hospitality, 11am, Allerton Hall 

  Board of Christian Ed Meeting, 6:30pm, Marks Room 

  Covenant Group on Current Events, 7pm, Living Room 

April 10: Church Council, 7pm, Marks Room 

  Men’s Bible Study, 7pm, Cotta’s Residence (3 Fuller Way, Plymouth) 

April 11: CPR Training, 7pm, JRC Great Room 

  Choir Rehearsal, 7:30pm, JRC 

April 12: Yom Ha Shoah Service, 7pm, Christ Church Episcopal 

April 13: Guild Meeting, 1pm, Allerton Hall 

  Deadline for Annual Reports 

April 13-14: Women’s Retreat, Craigville 

April 15: Worship, 10am, JRC – Bring-A-Friend to Church! 

April 16: Patriots’ Day Holiday-Church Office Closed 

April 17: Membership & Evangelism Committee Meeting, 7pm, Marks  

April 18: Choir Rehearsal, 7:30pm, JRC 

April 19: Missions Committee Meeting, 7pm, Marks Room 

April 20: Herald Deadline 

April 21: Youth Group trip to Boston and Lock-In. 

April 22: Earth Day Worship, 10am, JRC 

April 23: Monday Meals of Hospitality, 11am, Allerton Hall 

April 24: Board of Deacon’s Meeting, 7pm, Marks Room 

April 25: Choir Rehearsal, 7:30pm, JRC 

April 29: Worship with a Baptism, 10am, JRC or Sanctuary (tbd) 

  Guild Bake Sale, during coffee hour 

April 30: Monday Meals of Hospitality, 11am, Marks Room. 

 

Looking Ahead 

CPR Training, May 5 

New Members Join, May 6 

Annual Meeting, May 6 

 

 

 

ANNUAL REPORTS MUST BE IN TO THE CHURCH OFFICE NO LATER THAN FRIDAY, APRIL 13TH. 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
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Men's Maine Mission Trip - Week of June 24th 

The Youth Mission Trip is a different venue this year, however, the need in Maine still exists. There 
has been interest shown by several to still go to Maine. So we have developed a shortened trip, 
leaving Sunday and returning on Thursday.  

This will be open to adult and Junior/Senior High School Males who attend with their parent. The 
cost will be $75.00 for the lodging. (There is lodging nearby and we will be getting pricing for 
those that wish to stay off site.)  

We will be there for 3 days doing small projects at the Jacksonville Campground, scraping and 
painting, replacing some siding, etc. and perhaps some tree/brush work depending on the need. 
We will not be doing a full project that requires 5 days like in the past. They need work at the 
campground and the shortened work days makes this a perfect fit. This also shows the Church 
commitment to this worthwhile endeavor. This nonprofit Campground is the backbone of the 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors mission as it is where all of the groups stay.  

Anyone interested please contact Jim Hammond, 774-283-5008 or james.gonfishin@gmail.com . 
Further details will be available in early April.  

 

!

From our Membership & Evangelism Committee

Letôs all wear our name tags to church! Whether youôre a long-time member 

or new to our congregation, name tags help all of us from being 

embarrassed by not remembering someoneôs name! 

!
We would like to enlist everyoneôs help in welcoming our church visitors. 

If you donôt feel comfortable engaging in conversation with someone you 

donôt know, please seek out a Membership Committee member who will be 

wearing a blue name tag. They will be looking forward to speaking with 

visitors and introducing them to others. These ñmembership ambassadorsò 

are eager to help visitors and newer members find their way to coffee hour 

and to feel welcome and comfortable in our church! 

!
Welcome to the following new members who joined our church in March 

and June: Dennis and Joanna Albers; Lynne Athanase; Audrey Martinelli; 

Gary Sturgis; Barbara and Dean Anglin-Rizzo; Courtney Derwinski; Kevin 

Leet; Lee McCullough; and Rose Wagner. We are pleased to have them as the 

newest members of our church family!!
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james.gonfishin@gmail.com

